CONCLUSION

This special corner of Weston is doubly blessed. Sharing
Weston advantages of good schools and residential protections, it is
proud of its unique history and glad to have the convenience of
Georgetown shopping and varied neighborly services. Although mail is
now delivered from Weston, the Georgetown post office is right at
hand for stamps and mailings, and postal boxes for those who prefer
the old address. Thankfully, too, the Georgetown fire station is very
nearby and continues to provide quick and efficient service when
needed.

Mose thrilling is the Gilbert and Bennerr legacy from the
past, as the Edwin Gilbert Trust Fund, just revived after 80 long years,
will continue o benefit school children of our special corner. This
year’s recipients of scholarship monies were Christian Henrichson,
Jennifer Abruzzi, Justin Cina and Dylan Kecler.

(FOR THIS REVIEW of Weston's Georgetown
connection, I wish to express warm thanks to the following for their
helpful contributions: Elisabeth Borgeson, Mary Fox, Jane Johnson,
Bertil and Helen Rosendzhl, Eva and Harry Samuelson, Louise
Jacobson Stabell, Leonard and Violet Vidmark, and Gertrude Walker;
also to the Gilbert and Bennett Manufacturing Company publishers
of their 150th Anniversary Book in 1960. J.H.)
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Georgatown Post Office on a 1947 Saturday Evening Post cover by famous
illustrator Steven Dohanos. The truck pictured belonged to Levi Squire, as did the
cow, and the gentleman going into the building was Charlie Squire. Coincidentally,
the inset box shows an article by Rufus Jarman, also a resident of Weston.



